
The builders have been busy over the past 4 weeks and the weather though 
cold has been dry. This has been a big benefit to us.  

As we mentioned last month our main task was to finish the roof and insulate 
all the outside walls. This has been nearly done.  

We took the old roof off and raised the attic by 4.5ft and reinstalled the roof. 

The old roof had never been insulated and was a  great source of loss of heat 
for the previous owner. The extra height in the attic allows us to have 8 rooms 

where some workers and visitors can stay. Each room will have a balcony built 
into the roof and two of the front rooms will share an amazing terra ce as well 

as their own private balconies.  
We commenced insulating the whole of the outside of the building. This was a 

large task and it will be completed before December 21 st . The roof and the 
insulating of the building has cost us approx. $80,000 but w e believe this is a 

wise investment at this time. The whole building will be rewired and energy 
saving, sensored lighting installed. The wiring for 32 security cameras has 

been completed as well as the necessary piping for air - conditioning units to 17 
room s.  

   
We will soon install a woodchip boiler for heating the building and though we 

have increased the living space in the building by a fifth we believe we will be 

able to reduce the monthly heating bill which the previous owner paid, in half.  



 



 



 



 


